
  
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

Students
  Recognising and celebrating achievement of our values 

 

Be a Learner 
Finn Hull - For his confidence and clarity when delivering his debate.      

Sophie Pitman - For her engagement and energy when presenting her oral exposition.      

Charlie Golightly - For being an active and engaged learner.      

Jimmy Lynch - For making some good learning choices about where he sits in class.      

Remi Mulraney - For her focus and concentration on all learning tasks.      

Be a Mate 

Arlo Newlands - For being a kind and considerate classmate     

 

                                    Contact Details: 

Web: www.avenelps.vic.edu.au         Email: avenel.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Avenelprimary 
After Hours Number – 0403 565 119 

 

AVENEL PRIMARY SCHOOL
OUR MISSION: 

To inspire academic excellence, social and emotional growth and community 

contribution in a collaborative environment. 
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The staff are in the final stages of student report writing for semester one. It is a process 
which takes time but is valued by the teachers as they are able to reflect on everything 
taught this semester and we know parents appreciate the effort and detail that goes into 
reporting their child’s progress. 
 
Early in term 3, there will be parent/teacher interviews where you will get the opportunity to 
discuss your child’s progress with their teacher. This year, the reports will be made available 
to parents on Compass on the last day of term. You will be able to read the report on the screen or print your own 
copy if required.  Please let us know if you want the school to provide you with a printed copy of your child’s report.  
 
The Junior School Council are busily preparing the traditional end of term activity day for everyone to enjoy. The 
theme will be “The Movies” so students can come out of uniform. They can dress as their favourite movie character 
or they can “glam up” and pretend they are walking on the red carpet in Hollywood. There will be a special lunch 
with hot dogs, choc top ice creams and juice boxes available. There is an order form included with today’s 
newsletter.   
 
We have had a few students arriving at school early over the past few weeks. This is a safety issue with staff not 
able to supervise our early arrivers. We have Before School Care that runs daily from 6:30am-8:30am, so we ask 
families to please book their children in through Kelly Club if you have early morning commitments and you need 
to drop your children to school early. 
 
Your feedback is always welcome at ross.davis@education.vic.gov.au or 0403 565 119.  

Ross’ Report

Thank you to Red Cross for sending representatives to work with students last week teaching them about 
what they would need to pack in an emergency.  Students enjoyed these very informative sessions, and 

we appreciated them giving up their valuable time to work with our students. 

mailto:ross.davis@education.vic.gov.au


  

Great stitching by our Gr 1-2 Students. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

 
MONTH 

 
DATE 

 
EVENT 

June Friday 21st  Regional Cross Country – Winton 
 

 Friday 28th End Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal  

July Monday 15th Start Term 3 

 Friday 26th  Olympic Day 
Enrolment for 2025 Foundation Students close 

August Thursday 8th Boite Concert 

 Tuesday 13th School Council meeting 

 12th – 16th Science Week 

 19th – 23rd Book Week 

 21st & 22nd School Dental Van 

 27th – 4th Somers Camp 

September Thursday 5th Bravehearts incursion 10.30am 

 Friday 6th & Sunday 8th Art Show 

 Tuesday 10th School Council meeting 

 Wednesday 18th Division Aths 

 Friday 20th End Term 3 

October Monday 7th Start Term 4 

 23rd – 25th  3 Day Bike Hike 

November 12th – 15th Gr 3-4 15 Mile Creek Camp 

 20th – 24th Energy Breakthrough 

December Friday 20th End Term 4 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY – Riley Williams 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Audrey Pitman for 
being this week’s Principal Award winner. 

 

 
 
  

Avenel Primary School acknowledges Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander  

peoples as the traditional custodians of the land and acknowledges and pays respect 

to their elders, past and present. 

 
 



Zones of Regulation 
 
At Avenel Primary School we teach the Zones of Regulation to build students emotional literacy and assist them in 
naming and regulating their emotions.  The Zones of Regulation are taught from Prep to Grade 6 and make up a 
part of our whole school approach to wellbeing. The Zones of Regulation is a curriculum framework organised 
around four coloured Zones to describe our feelings, energy, and emotions. We learn to regulate our Zones to meet 
our goals and task demands, as well as support our overall well-being. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Blue Zone encompasses our lowest level of energy or alertness and can be helpful when we have goals such 
as falling asleep. It also includes when we have sad, bored, or lonely feelings. When we are in the Blue Zone and 
our goal or task requires more energy, such as focusing in class or playing at recess, it can be helpful to use a tool 
to provide us with more energy. Some examples of Blue Zone tools are drinking water, standing or stretching, 
talking with a friend, or even chewing something crunchy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Green Zone we have more neutral feelings, energy, and levels of alertness. This Zone works well when your 
goal is to learn, listen or process information. We may feel calm, content, happy, or focused in the Green Zone. 
Although this Zone is often associated with pleasant feelings, it is not the “best” or “good” Zone. Yes, it can be 
helpful to be in the Green Zone during classroom reading time, for example, but if you are trying to fall asleep, it 
can be more helpful to have a lower level of energy. And, of course, when playing a competitive sport, it’s helpful 
to have more energy. Some of tools to support being in the Green Zone include getting enough sleep and exercise, 
eating healthy foods, and connecting with loved ones. 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



When we are in the Yellow Zone, we have higher levels energy and stronger emotion, such as feeling excited, 
fidgety, anxious, or frustrated. Although our feelings are becoming more intense, we usually still have a sense of 
control when in the Yellow Zone. Being in this Zone can be helpful when competing in a game, doing a school 
performance, or playing with friends because higher energy or level of alertness helps us engage and perform in 
these activities. We might decide to regulate our Yellow Zone when our goal is to complete an assignment, try to 
get some rest/sleep, or study. Some Yellow Zone tools include taking deep breaths, using a fidget, positive self-
talk, and connecting with someone for support. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Red Zone is the highest and most intense Zone, ranging from elation to anger. It’s an important Zone because 
it helps us when we’re in a situation where we need to react quickly and keep ourselves safe, such as when we are 
in danger. Learning how to manage these big feelings is important. The Red Zone does not only encompass 
uncomfortable feelings, it also includes overwhelming positive feelings as well as such as overjoyed and elated. 
Tools for the Red Zone help us gain a sense of control or stay safe. They tend to be calming in nature and might 
include taking a break, breathing, mindfulness, and physical activity like running or yoga. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is important to remember that there are NO BAD ZONES! Adults and children of all ages move through a wide 
range of emotions, energy, and alertness throughout the day. Our goal is to notice our feelings and regulate them 
in order to take care of ourselves and meet our goals. All feelings and Zones are a natural part of being human; 
sometimes we need to regulate them to navigate situations to get a desired outcome, and sometimes we don’t. 
 
To learn more about our Zone Your Home: Parent and Caregiver Training, click here.  Please feel free to contact 
your child’s classroom teacher to discuss the Zones of Regulation and how you can support your child at home to 
name and regulate their emotions using the framework.  
 
  

https://zonesofregulation.com/training/zoneyourhome/


 

 
 

 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 
 
Every year the two school Houses, Hughes and Richardson elect students from grade 5 and 6 to be their House 
captains for the year. Students who wish to be elected, nominate themselves, prepare a speech which they deliver 
to their house and then each house member votes for their captain.  
 
This year Oakleigh, Caspar, Tilly, Alex and Maggie have been performing the House Captain role, and they have 
been strong leaders at our school. Their role is based around the sports we offer, with the leading of their house at 
Swimming, Cross Country and Athletics one of their biggest (and most fun!) tasks each year. They are also required 
to make speeches and ensure there is sports equipment available at playtime and clean it up each day. In semester 
2 they will be using their leadership skills to run a lunchtime club of sports activities every Friday. 
 
After 6 months in the role, the captains have reflected on their position so far. 
 
Caspar- I’ve enjoyed helping Hughes. I have encouraged all our team to have fun and try their best. I have learnt 
to be really persistent and to act as a good role model. I am looking forward to encouraging more people to continue 
participating in sport and helping out with lunch time sport activities.    
 
Tilly- As a House Captain it has been great to be able to help out on the Sports Days. I enjoy cheering on all of the 
kids. I have learnt how to become a true leader and how to be a helpful person. The best part about the rest of the 
year will be starting to do sport activities at playtime.  
 
Maggie- This year my most enjoyable part to House Captain has been helping the little kids with their sports 
activities. I enjoy teaching kids new sport skills. I have learnt strategies to teach sport and I have become better at 
sport myself. I am going to start running sports at play and help kids more. 
 
Oakleigh- I have enjoyed being able to lead our school at the different sporting events and playing with all my 
peers. From this role, I have learnt how to be a good leader and the importance of caring for others. I am going to 
continue to help out other students and personally, I am going to start swimming training again. 
 
Alex- Organising the sports days and helping out at the events have been some of the things I have enjoyed this 
year. I am getting better at showing care for other students and improving my leadership skills. Next term we will 
host sport at lunchtimes with one activity for the seniors and one for the juniors. 

Student



 
 
 
2024 TERM DATES 
Term 2 - 15 April - 28 June 
Term 3 - 15 July - 20 September 
Term 4 - 7 October - 20 December 
 

LOST PROPERTY – Parents are urged to check the lost property basket to see if any of the items in it belong to 
your child.  Any unclaimed items, at the end of next week, will be washed and put in our 2nd hand uniform collection. 
 
SUBJECT CONTRIBUTION – School Council have set the Subject Contribution for this year at $245 per student 
This amount is usually paid in Term 1 but other arrangements can be made if you are still recovering from Christmas 
and holidays! The subject contribution payment covers the cost of subject expenses and class materials which have 
been purchased by the school and will be distributed to students throughout the year. This contribution can be paid 
either by cash or EFPOS at the school or by direct deposit to the school account    BSB 063 545 Account No 
10076513. Please insert ‘sub cont’ and family name in the reference field. 
 
MUSIC CONCERT – Our pianists and singing group will be performing in the main teaching area on Tuesday 25th 
June at 12.00pm.  Parents, carers and members of the public are welcome to attend to hear our talented 
performers.  These students will also be performing at the Avenel Memorial Hall on Sunday 23rd June at 2.00pm.  
Please come along and support our talented, hardworking students. 

 

Do you have some spare time to help around the school ….. 
The following jobs need to be done – 
 

• Soft fall in playground to rotary hoed, 

• Footy goal post covers to be fixed, taped up. 

 
If you can assist, we would love to hear from you. 

  
Thank you to Andrew for pruning the peppercorn tree near the 1/2 portable. 
 

  

General Information 

Get your thinking caps on 

to come up with a great 

Movie Character or ‘Red 

Carpet’ star outfit for the 

last day of term. 

Should be a great fun way 

to finish off the term. 



 
 
 

Last week was a short week but we packed a lot into it. We had new resources that put our imaginations in overdrive, 
we made caramel biscuits, and they were yummy in our tummies.  Thursday, we had our Food Share for parents 
and friends to take what they required before donating it to the school to help needy families. We had bananas, 
pears, avocados, tinned spaghetti and a few knitted beanies that were kindly donated to the children.  The Centre 
Food Bank manager/organizer, Barb, was glad of the positive feedback they received that the tinned spaghetti went 
to the school for the children’s breakfast club and the children saw it as a treat. 

 
Again, we had no bookings for Friday last week or this week. I can't see 
us having Fridays next term after trying everything to get it going.  I will 
be running the early finish next Friday, the last day of term IF I get the 
numbers to run or we will cancel it again, I will need to know by 3:20 
Thursday afternoon 27th June to give us time for staffing 
arrangements. 

 
This week's program is about the children's choice, so it will be what 

the children want to do and is inspired by the children's interests.  

Monday we all went outside to enjoy the sunshine. The children played 

in the gaga pit and on the playground where the ground was lava.  

Tuesday, we had Kira from a children's staffing agency to give as a 

hand. Kira is originally from India, so it was a great learning opportunity 

for the children to ask questions about the difference between the 2 

countries.  It was a lovely afternoon with the children playing with the 

new hot wheels track, playing the game of life, playing with the tech 

deck skateboards and the monkey flip game. 

 
Next week we will be giving our sensors an overload with Ooey Gooey 

week with slime and a lot of messy play. 

 
A reminder of the Seymour College Kelly Club Holiday Program Book 
now before the spaces are taken.  
 
  

Thank you, Food Share, for the generous donation of delicious 
food for our students. 



  



  

Community Information 



   

If you are looking after someone with disability, a 
medical condition, mental illness or is frail due to age, 
Carer Gateway can help you. 
Find out about Carer Gateway in this free, informative 
talk. Staff from local Carer Gateway provider 
FamilyCare will take you through how easy it is for 
carers to receive in-person, phone and online services 
and support. 
You will hear about: 
*counselling – in person, online or over the phone 
*respite care – emergency and planned respite 
*financial support packages 
*meeting other carers 
*online skills courses 
 

Date Claimer 
Avenel Market 

Sunday 14th July 
9.00am – 1.00pm 



 



 
 


